
                                              Village of Crooksville 

                                         Council Workshop Meeting 

                                                    July 24, 2023 

 

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following Council members present: Mr. 

Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Mr. Redfern, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Lacey Tumblin and 

Courtney Edwards were also present. 

First up on the agenda, Daniel McBane from McBane Insurance, was present to discuss the 

Property and Casualty Liability proposal for the upcoming year.  

Next, Daryl Newlon was present to speak about the tool mounts that came in and waiting on 

another quote to get the battery charges installed. He stated that he has one quote but that it is 

high for what they need done.  

He also wanted to discuss the stop sign on Sand St. in front of the church. He stated that it is too 

far up the street and that a car over the weekend hit another car.  

Next up, Michelle Love was present to speak to the Council. She introduced herself and would 

like to work on EMS and get her Fire card as well. She currently works for Roseville Fire 

Department as basic EMT. The council stated they will get her on the agenda for 2 weeks.  

Next, Chief Alexander discussed a grant for radios and cameras. He stated that Heidi Milner’s 

rate is $1000 to write the grant and 10% if it is approved.  

Mrs. Tumblin brought an application for a building permit for a fence on 411 E. Main St. She 

stated that she wanted to get an unofficial approval since Heather Chapman was out on Monday, 

we didn’t have all the information back from guys. The council all agreed to approval and will 

get it on the agenda for official approval in 2 weeks.  

Mrs. Tumblin wanted to update the Council on installing new pit meters and house meters. She 

stated that we have only 30 pit meters and 71 house meters left in install. 

Mrs. Tumblin has the application submitted to Mid-East for the salt bin and is scheduled to start 

mid-August.  

Next Ms. Tumblin stated that the following day there is to be a zoom meeting with ODOT 

regarding the Buckeye St. bridge project. 

Insurance had asked for the agreements for the usage of the Village Properties. Mrs. Tumblin 

passed out the agreements that Mrs. Baughman and her staff have been working on.  

Mr. Redfern stated that a woman approached him about using the Rec Center for her county wide 

softball league. Mrs. Tumblin stated that she could call Heather and see what is available.  



Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she was made aware that the Pool does not have any 

handicapped signs for parking. The council agreed that we could get 2 signs. They discussed 

possibly paving the handicapped area down the road.  

Mayor Mohler wanted to check on the sign for Rodney C. Wilson sign for South Park. Mrs. 

Tumblin stated it was ordered and she would call on the status.  

It was discussed 2 weeks ago to get on the ballet for fall regarding full time Police Officer wages. 

Mayor Mohler just wanted to touch base with Council on the numbers he received from Drew.  

Next, Mr. Redfern stated he was given a 911 sign from the Health Department. He wanted to 

know where the council wanted him to put it. It only has the number 7 on it. The council feels 

that it should have more information than the number seven.  They feel if it were to say 7 Park 

Dr people would understand what the 7 means. Mr. Redfern said that he would bring the sign to 

Lacey to see what they wanted to do with it.  

Council went into Executive Session 121.22 (G)(1). 

Out of Executive Session. 

Next up, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she has reached out to 18 different pool companies for quotes 

on the baby pool. Three companies said "NO”, one said they would get a quote and she hasn’t 

heard anything back from anyone else. She also stated that Tim Bobb spoke to a guy that is local 

and he went and looked at the pool and wanted the blueprints for the pool if anyone knew where 

those might be.  

Mrs. Tumblin said we will also have a quote on getting the press box taken down at the old 

football field from Matt Headley. 

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned. 

 

 

_____________________________________   _______________________________________ 

Chris Mohler                                                        Courtney Edwards 

Mayor                                                                   Fiscal Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


